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ADAMS PAPERS, LIBRARY, AND ORAL HISTORY PROJECT 

We are delighted td announce that Dr. and Mrs. Ted Adams have 
accepted our invitation _to make the Southeastern Seminary Library 
the repository for their pers6nal papeis, tape recording~, book~~ 
~nd bther materials~ There are additional co ponents of their gift 

·which will be announced· at a later .date. 

·The Library's Adams materials will be further enriched by oral 
history interviews with Dr~ Adams. Several of these have been con-
-ducted and recorded_by the Librarian. The project will continue. 

Both the existing records of the life and ministry of Dr. and 
Mrs. Adams and the recorded interviews will be rich sources for re-
search :n years to come. To have them is a signal honor for the 
Seminaiy Libr~ry. ·we ·are profoundly grateful to these dear friends • 

. LIBRARY STAFF CHANGES 

. Ed Sansbury. will become Acting Supervisor of Audiovisual Ser-
vices on August 1, 1978. We are pleased to have Ed remaining on the 
staff following completion of his MeDiv. degree requirements this 
.um r< Ed has been serving ably since January, 1977, s AV Ser-
-: .. ce Ij. si t nt, m_ lo.7ed ighty p re nt of fu .. 1-time. r .... om June r 
1975, through December, 1976, he was a Student Assistant in AV. 

Mrs. Lou Ann Brisson,. currently a Library Student Assistant, 
will .become Acting Supervisor of Reference Services on June 1, 1978. 
This appointment extends through 1978-79. Lou Ann receives her 
M. Div. degree this week along with husband Carson, who is remain-

. ing for the Th.M. program. 
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As we welcome Lou Ann, we must say "farewell" to Arlene 
Westbrook Macon, Reference Services Supervisor. She has 
served with distinction and contributed broadly to library 
services. We rejoice with her and Michael as they both go to 
the staff of Winter Park Baptist Church in Wilmington, she as 
Minister of Education, he as Associate Pastor. 

We must also say "farewell" to Robyn Long, an excellent 
Cataloging Assistant, as we congratulate her and John upon his 
graduation. They will shortly move for John to serve as Pastor 
of Hazel Green (Alabama) Baptist Church. 

Our new Cataloging Assistant will be Judy c. Bryant, whose 
husband, Jerry, is entering the Seminary in June. 

SECOND VIDEOTAPE SYSTEM 

The Library recently purchased a portable videocassette 
recorder and camera (black and white). Last year, by means of 
a very _generous gift, we acquired an excellent color system to 
replace the obsolete system which had served preaching classes 
for years. · · 

These two systems now give us expanded and flexible capabili-
ty for the use of video in our teaching program. If you are in-
terested in possible uses in a course, please consult Ed Sansbury. 
or Gene McLeod. 

Editor's Note--INTER-COM has had as much trouble 
staying alive as a better-known campus publica-
tion has, but we are determined not to let her 
die. The need for communication is real: our 
commitment to meeting the need is hereby renewed. 

--HEM 
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